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Tēnā koe Emile 

 
Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) – Response OIA 2023031501 
 
Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) which was 
received by Health New Zealand on 14 March 2023. Specifically, you have requested the 
following information: 
 
“Can you please provide summarized data of sick leave for all staff at Capital and Coast from 
start of 2019 to end of 2022.  An example would be amount of staff absent per each day of 
the year due to illness.” 
 

RESPONSE 
 
A summary of all sick leave taken by staff at Capital Coast, based on the year 1 July to 30 
June over the period 2019 to 2023 Year to Date, is set out below. 

These figures are inclusive of paid sick leave, unpaid sick leave and COVID special sick 
leave. 

Capital Coast 

Unplanned Leave Hours  2019-20 2020-21 2021-22 2022-23 

Totals 343,483 407,494 517,913 460,421 

 
 
If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzOIA@health.govt.nz. 
 
If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman.  Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or by phoning 0800 802 602. 
 
As this information may be of interest to other members of the public, Te Whatu Ora may 
proactively release a copy of this response on our website.  All requester data, including any  
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name and contact details, will be removed prior to release.  The released response will be 
made available on our website. 
 
 
Naku iti noa, na 
 

 

Jamie Duncan 
Interim Lead – Hospital and Specialist Services 
Capital, Coast and Hutt Valley District 

 
 


